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February 14, 2017 
 
 
President Donald J Trump 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Ave 
Washington, DC  20500 

Re:  Second Open Letter to now President Donald J. Trump  
Update and Application for US Ambassadorship to New Zealand 

Dear President Trump, 

As you know, my first open letter to you provided a basic history of my faithful service to America 
both in the military and as an honourably discharged veteran of the Vietnam era; and thereafter an 
“asset’ for the CIA under the Clinton Administration from 1997-2000. I continue to hold the evidence 
of the gross criminal misconduct of Bill and Hillary Clinton and await your instructions through your 
now Attorney General Mr Jeff Sessions.  

The challenge with my story and evidence is in proving the veracity without an official investigation.  
As I have stated in my documentary web site www.luminadiem.com , it is difficult if not impossible to 
prove a case against such high level politicians and covert agencies without credible corroboration 
of the preponderance of the evidence accumulated. Of course, getting the main stream media to 
print the story provides a whole other level of challenge. 

Given the explosive nature of the content and evidence of my story, there may be good reason for 
caution from the media as well as national law enforcement, however, were this rule to be 
universally applied (as is often the case), hardly any whistleblower against national unscrupulous 
politicians and their covert agencies with a license to kill, would ever be heard. Such whistleblowers 
also tend not to have colleagues or allies prepared to confirm their stories by exposing themselves 
and their families to such systematic and severe persecution by these corrupt political elements. 

One disappointing example of the witnesses recently approached is President Clinton’s former 
attorney Gregory Craig.  Through his Washington office, Williams and Connolly, Mr Craig had 
arranged a meeting in Toronto with me and my Canadian wife, Carolyn Dare Wilfred.  When phoned 
by a New Zealand investigative journalist about this meeting, which took place in a Toronto hotel in 
October 1999, Craig simply said he did not recall any such meeting. Believe me, the revealing 
content of this meeting regarding the activity of the Office of the President, and the information 
exchanged and instructions given, simply could never be forgotten, especially by the President’s 
personal attorney.  I also have the original extensive email exchange before and after the subject 
meeting that you would find compelling as to the Clinton’s involvement in my covert mission. 

Since I have last communicated with you, my wife and I have now been forcibly separated by the 
NZ Government for over 17 months. I am prohibited from working or making an income of any kind, 
under a long-standing deportation order demanding my departure (being stateless with no ability to 
leave or be deported), and on December 15, 2016 I was adjudicated bankrupt by the High Court. All 
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of this is currently being challenged at the NZ Appeals Court and under complaint and investigation 
by the office of the Ombudsman.  The real irony is the bankruptcy prohibits my leaving New Zealand 
for 3 years; therefore, now I am under an order to leave and an order to stay.  

With your Presidency confirmed, Mr Jeff Sessions now in place as your Attorney General, and the 
Clintons out of the government picture; for the first time in over 20 years, I feel it would be safe for 
me to restore my US citizenship and clear my name. If you and Mr Sessions will assist me, I am 
ready to cooperate with the Clinton criminal investigation with the offer of all of my evidence against 
the Clinton’s, and finally end their money laundering, influence peddling reign of terror.  

Application for US Ambassadorship to New Zealand 

I would also like to apply and offer my services to fill the current vacancy as the US Ambassador to 
New Zealand.  As my wife and I have resided in New Zealand since 2001, we have extensive 
personal and business experience with the local and national governments, the judicial system, as 
well as specific government agencies and the society at large. You can be assured that we have 
seen the good, the bad and the ugly and can therefore efficiently coordinate the activities not only of 
the Foreign Service Officers and staff serving the embassy but also representatives of other U.S. 
agencies in the country. Written references can be provided upon request. 

As you have also expressed your intention to assign your newly appointed Ambassadors to 
investigate the contributions and potential illegal actions of foreign government’s interactions with 
the Clinton Foundation; who better to complete this mandate in New Zealand than one who already 
has detailed evidence and experience with the Clinton regime from the outset of their Foundation. 
Not to mention my extensive evidence with the overall Clinton/CIA activities and the creation of their 
international banking and money laundering crime syndicate. 

In the words of Gregory Craig, “What do you want me to do Harmon, get them all fired?” My 
response was an emphatic “Yes”.  I cannot think of a more rewarding assignment than to assist your 
administration to “drain the swamp” of the corrupt left wing influence, not unlike Abraham Lincoln in 
1861 when “Lincoln did not hesitate to purge the executive branch of anything which hinted of 
disloyalty… which amounted to ‘the most sweeping removal of federal office holders in the country’s 
history at that time’.” Ref: President Trump and Lincoln and Managing the Bureaucracies,  by 
Speaker Newt Gingrich and Allen Guelzo. 
 
I have always been and will always be loyal to the principals of truth, freedom and justice for all, and 
now that this is being restored in America by your good effort, if you see fit to restore my citizenship 
with the stroke of your pen, I am ready to resume my loyal service to these principles as US 
Ambassador to New Zealand on behalf of my country of birth. 
 
I await your reply and your good advice. 
 
Sincerely 
 
 
 
Harmon L Wilfred 

http://www.gingrichproductions.com/2017/02/presidents-trump-and-lincoln-and-managing-the-bureaucracies/

